

8:30 AM:

11:00 AM:

**Small Groups:** 

**Online Views:** 

67

91

59

25

# **HSBC Newsletter**

## OCTOBER 2022

<b>-</b>			
IN THIS ISSUE:	1	8:00 AM 11:00 AM	Men's Breakfast at Rosie's Women's Prayer Group at Brashear Park
Page 1	2	2:30 PM	Manor Care Services
Vital Statistics			
Calendar	3	5:30 PM	Women's Bible Study - An Excellent Wife
	4	9:30 AM 6:30 PM	The Pines Services Men's Bible Study - Church Essentials
Page 2	_		•
Report from Pastor Garrett	5	5:45 PM 6:30 PM	Supper Adult, Children, and Youth Studies, Prayer Group
Resound Report	6	6:00 PM	Food and Fellowship at La Fuente
Operation Christmas Child			·
October Birthdays	10	7:00 PM	Men's Monday Night Football - Tatro Residence 2708 Weatherstone Dr.
Halloween Town	11	9:30 AM	Book of Reports items due The Pines Services
Page 3	12	5:45 PM	Supper
Sunday School/Small Group		6:30 PM 7:30 PM	Adult, Children, and Youth Studies, Prayer Group Church Council
Promotion Pictures			
BSU Update	13	6:00 PM	Food and Fellowship at La Fuente
	16	6:00 PM	Business Meeting - Budget Presentation
Page 4	17	5:30 PM	Women's Bible Study - An Excellent Wife
MMO Offering Update	18	9:30 AM	The Pines Services
Welcome Cathy Keith		6:30 PM	Men's Bible Study - Church Essentials
Wednesday Night Programming	19	5:45 PM 6:30 PM	Supper Adult, Children, and Youth Studies, Prayer Group
Christmas Choir Information		7:30 PM	Nominating Committee Youth Committee
Men's Ministry News		7:30 PM	
Women's Ministry News	20	6:00 PM	Food and Fellowship at La Fuente
•	22	5:00 PM	Game night at Brown's - 19436 Tamarack Trl
	24	5:30 PM	Women's Bible Study - An Excellent Wife
Vital Statistics: Year to Date (8.31.22)	25	9:30 AM	Newsletter articles due The Pines Services
Budgeted Offering: \$212,439.76	26	5:45 PM	Supper
Received Offering: \$143,302.08		6:30 PM	Adult, Children, and Youth Studies, Prayer Group
Budget Expenses: \$127,013.47	27	6:00 PM	Food and Fellowship at La Fuente
Average Attendance (09.2022)	31	5:30 PM	Halloween Town

## A Note from our Associate Pastor

Church Family,

Our church has decided to affirm the recommended proposal from the Resound Network Process Revitalization. We are now entering into Phase 3 which is the Implementation Stage of Engaging the Plan. The church leadership team will work with the Resound team to focus on Four Key Areas for our Church. They are as follows: 1). Prepare for Implementation 2). Search for Next Lead Pastor 3). Mobilize on Mission Now 4). Develop Vision and Strategic Plan

Be in prayer for our church as we continue to seek the Lord's will and way in refocusing on what HSBC is all about. Pray that the truth with love in making disciples will resonate among our members and this community as we become more biblical in the process of being the "called out ones" (the Church) in our local body of believers.

Listening to Him,

Garrett Trunk

### **Resound Report**

A vote was taken at Special Called Business Meetings after both morning services on September 18 whether to move forward with the recommendations from the Resound Network. The vote was 51 - yes, 16 - no, and 3 - abstained. The four areas to be addressed include: Prepare for Implementation, Search for Next Lead Pastor, Mobilize on Mission Now, and Develop Vision and Strategic Plan. We will now wait for further instructions from the Resound Team.



It is that time of year again when we start filling and returning shoe boxes for Operation Christmas Child.

Empty shoeboxes are now available in the foyer to be taken, filled, and returned. Boxes should be returned to the foyer by Sunday, November 13. Brochures are also available in the foyer with more information on how to pack a shoe box.



## October Birthdays

- 2 Kathy Xander
- 4 Dustin Brown
- 9 Hazel Grissom
- 9 Cindy Lea
- 12 Asher Martin
- 12 Randy McCollum
- 19 Marvin Flynn
- 19 Ethan Tatro
- 23 Mike Brummit
- 23 Alfred Roberts
- 25 Larry Coy
- 26 Karen Osborn
- 27 Dalton Baker
- 28 Ashley Hartman
- 30 Maggie Athon

#### Halloween Town

Halloween Town will be held on Monday, October 31st from 5:30-8:00 PM along the walking trail in front of the Kirksville High School and William Matthew Middle School. This event helps to provide a safe, family-friendly event for families to enjoy their Halloween! If you would like to help plan for HSBC to participate in this event please call the office (660) 665-4633 and let us know.



#### **Small Groups**

If you haven't already heard, a new adult small group started October 2. The co-ed class will be studying the book of James and Dan Willis will lead. If you're interested, we can get you connected!

Churches are an interesting blend of people, multiple ages, abilities, occupations, talents, personalities, backgrounds, skills in one place. But none of us are here by accident; God has orchestrated this conglomeration to fulfill His purposes!

To that end, this is a good time to get involved in ministry projects. The food pantry, kitchen clean-up crew, nursery workers, ushers, greeters, choir (for Christmas special), library volunteers, and now the responsibilities of Resound Network plan—there are lots of opportunities. Sometimes it can seem difficult to get started...a great gateway to ministry is a Bible study group. That's where you can find your niche to best use your talents and someone to serve alongside.

As always, I strongly suggest the Sunday morning Small Groups, but there is a Women's Bible study on Monday evenings, a Wednesday study, a Men's study starting October 4, and others. Let me know if God is calling you to service!

There is a Small Group for you! Elsie Rudd, Interim Director of Sunday Morning Small Groups







BSU Update...will not give them up!! Thank you all so much for all the love, prayers, and support you give to the BSU as missionaries to a campus we love. We have had some wonderful opportunities to be serving and engaging with students in groups and one on one. We have handed out over 1,500 flowers as a way to connect and engage with students as we try to plant seeds in people's minds and hearts. It has been so exciting to see students going out on campus to engage with students through surveys we do. This has allowed us to engage with students who are Christians, or share an interest in hope, but a hope devoid of the love of God. I am so excited to see our community going from being known for handing out flowers, to being known for "the guys that ask questions and have conversations on campus?" We try to keep creating moments for others to hear how God has changed our lives. We have seen our students having success

We have seen our students having success through Sunday meals they prepare for other BSU students, but also many who are not coming to worship or are engaging in anything structured - not yet...

It has been hard to see so many that are lost and just living what they think is life -but is just existing and not being alive in His love and forgiveness. We have gotten to see our students engaging with: Christians who are not engaged in His community - the Church, Hindi who believe cows are gods along with other gods they have, Muslims, Japanese who go to Shinto temple, bisexuals, homosexuals, and those who have no religion.

There are those that we don't even know what they believe - and probably don't even know themselves. So we keep praying and keep trying to go in HIM. We are so encouraged by all of you who are praying, loving through messages, and sacrificially giving of your money and time to help us reach more in Jesus.

We try to keep in contact with as many as we can after they graduate. One Hindi girl shared about her grandma passing away. It was so hard to know she and her family's hopes to see her again are misled by what they have been exposed to at home. We traveled to a wedding reception of a girl who was the vice president of the atheist club as a student. We have kept in contact with her and she expressed interest in going to church by the end of her school time here. We are still hoping she and her husband will have a life changing relationship with Jesus. It moves us and reminds us - that darkness will NOT give them up willingly! This is why we are here; to bring His message and His life to them. Violating the darkness in the name of Jesus, The BSU

# RHEUBIN L. SOUTH MISSOURI MISSIONS OFFERING

Our church goal for MMO was \$1,200. As of September 27 we had given \$2,390. Praise the Lord! If you have not given yet and still wish to do so, there are envelopes in the pews for this purpose. Here is some infomation about what this offering supports.

The Rheubin L. South Missouri Missions Offering (MMO) is our state's annual missions offering that supports projects in four

areas of ministry:

Making disciples – sports evangelism; a prison extension campus of Hannibal-LaGrange University; Vacation Bible School training and resource development; youth evangelism and missions; and the state fair ministry of the Missouri DOM Fellowship.

Collegiate ministries – collegiate summer missions mentoring initiative; international student ministry missions conference and regional gatherings; and a new technical school initiative.

**Multiplying churches** – next-step requests for church multipliers; partnership missions in Mexico, Italy, and Minnesota/Wisconsin; and strategic missionary development.

**Developing leaders** – disaster relief equipment and volunteer readiness; Missouri WMU; church leader development; new pastors' conference/revitalization pastors' conference; Missouri Baptist Resound Network; Baptist Builders and volunteer mobilization; and hunger relief.

In addition, 17 percent of MMO receipts go to the Missouri Baptist Children's Home, which provides spiritual guidance, counseling, and a safe haven from abuse and neglect at five state campuses. And 10 percent of MMO gifts go back to the associations of the giving churches, where the funds support regional mission projects.



Welcome new member Cathy Keith. Cathy has been attending for a few months and has recently joined. She comes to us by trans-

fer of letter from LaPlata Baptist Church. Please make Cathy feel welcome..

Wednesday Night Programming

We are back to our full Wednesday night programming. We begin with a meal at 5:45 - donations accepted. At 6:30 options for adults include a prayer group, a coed study led by Pastor Garrett, and a women's group led by Karen White. Children's classes are provided as well. If you would like to help in any of these areas let someone know. Here is the menu for meals in October.

October 5: sausage patties, scrambled eggs, hash browns, and biscuits and gravy

October 12: spaghetti, garlic bread, and salad October 19: chicken and noodles, mashed potatoes, and green beans



October 26: pizza, salad, and chips

Come join us!

## 

Joy To The World! Christmas is just around the corner. Come join the choir for a Christmas special which will be presented on December 18 in the 8:30 service. Practices begin on October 2 at 4:00. Everyone is welcome. All that is required is a desire to make a joyful noise to the Lord.

Men's Ministry

Men's Breakfast.
The men meet



the first Saturday of the month at Rosie's, 2801 N. Baltimore, for breakfast at 8:00.

A Men's Bible study is being led by Larry Sweeney and is called Church Essentials. This group meets on Tuesday evenings at 6:30 every other week. Dates for this month include October 4 and 18.

Chad Tatro is hosting Monday night football at his home at 2708 Weatherstone Drive. Come for some fellowship and a short half-time devotion. Dates for this month include October 10 and 24

If you want to get to know some of your Christian brothers better try out one of these opportunities.

Women's Ministry

• The women meet the first Saturday of • the month at

the month at 11:00 at

■ Brashear Park

• for <u>prayer time</u>.

A Women's Bible study is held on select Monday evenings at 5:30 p.m.

at the church. Meeting dates this month will be October 3, 17, and 24.

The study is led by Renee Sweeney

and is called An Excellent Wife. You do not have to be married to benefit from the study. It is directed to all

women. A Wednesday night women's study is being led by Karen White.

This study is called Biblical Prescrip-

tions for Life and meets at 6:30.

The women are also organizing a <u>craft</u> and <u>card ministry</u>. Contact Karen

White (Ms.Karen2104@gmail.com)

or Renee Sweeney

(sweeneyrenee2901@gmail.com) if interested in any of these activities.

Hamilton Street Baptist Church 802 W. Hamilton Street Kirksville, MO 63501 660-665-4633

Garrett Trunk - Assoc. Pastor of Discipleship & Youth

www.hamiltonstreet.org



#### **SUNDAY SERVICE TIMES:**

8:30 AM: Traditional Service 9:45 AM: Small Groups 11:00 AM: Contemporary Service or Join us on Livestream @hamiltonstreet.org



# SIGN UP TO RECEIVE THE NEWSLETTER DIRECTLY IN YOUR EMAIL BY CONTACTING THE CHURCH OFFICE: 660-665-4633 OR HSBC@sbcglobal.net

ADAIR COUNTY MOBILE FOOD DISTRIBUTION OCTOBER 22 11:00 am - ???

There are no income guidelines. Recipients need to bring a photo ID, proof of Adair County residency, and containers to take home the food.

Hamilton Street Baptist Church 802 W. Hamilton Street, Kirksville, MO